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S E R V I C E 
S T R I P E S 

Senior QirBs Olose 
Interesting Series 

"Glamour" was the topic of the 
last session ol! a series of pro-
grams sponsored by the Senior 
Girls' Activities Committee during 
Mardi. 

Tlie theme of tlie series was 
"Girls in a Wartime World," and 
cach Sunday session attempted to 
bring out some phase of the prob-
lems and situation of girls at this 
time. At the first session Dr. 
Hazel Colo Sluipp, of I'CW, set 
the theme of the jirograms. Mrs. 
KKtlier Mallach, of the .JSSB staff, 
led a discussion of the persoiuil 
pi'ob.ems confronting girls at the 
next meeting. The third Sunday 
in Mardi wa.s dovotcd to a discus-
sion of the op|)ortinutios offered 
to girls in the arnunl services, the 
Hi.'d Cro.sK, and in Volunteer Ser-
vices. 

The la.st session was led by 
Slelhi I'cdc, of the Iteauty Coun-
selor froilucts Company, and by 
Marjory Vollt, of Carnegie Insti-
tute of Technology. The commit-
tee which planned these programs 
was composed of Sylvia Cohen, 
chnirinan, liuth Daniel's, Toby 
Schacter, Ruth Lcvine and Rheda 
Ruben. 

The committee is planning a 
series of iirograms in cooperation 
with the gym department which 
will help seaior girls streamline 
their figures and gain poise. 

There are many varied activ-
ities for Senior members. In ad-
dition to the club program the 
gym and swimming pool are avail-
able for the use of " Y " members. 
The Senior Clubs coordinate and 
plan activities • through the Senior 
Club Council which is a represen-
tative body. Tfie War Service 
Committee is at present planning 
a series of Victory Rallies which 
are held in the lobby. It is also 
active in assisting the Blood 
Donor Committee and the Russian 
War Relief Committee. It has 
participated in the 'Serve-.\-Camp' 
and other projects which further 
the war effort. The social com-
mittee has held several informal 
dances and is planiiSng a Third 
Seder. The program of the Girls' 
Activities Committee was men-
tioned above. With the advent of 

. spring and nice weather it is hoped 
tliat some outdoor program can be 

We are still celebrating although 
several days have passed since the 
important event took place. Since 
two people closely connected with 
this column were involved, we are 
turning society reporter for the 
moment to give you the news that 
the founder of this column, Pvt.. 
Sammy Schwartz of Ft.. Meyer, 
Va., and this column's faithful 
secretary, Selma Marcus became 
Mr. and Mrs. last Saturday even-
ing. Bes*i wishes from all of us 

. After Saturday night we 
wandered dizzily to another wed-
ding on Sunday afternoon at 
which time Cpl. Jack Greenberg 
and Clara Rossen took the vows. 
Best wishes, again . . . And now 
we can settle down tp peaceful 
life . . . 

And a trip across the waters 
seems appropriate at: this time . . . 
And our first stop is Ireland 
where T /5 Abe Ainsman is sta-
tioned with a Postal unit . . . 
From there we move on to merry 
old England where we meet Cpl. 
Bernard Elinoff who tells us that 
he spent a recent furlough in 
London with T/Sgt . Irwin Rosen-
berg, Cpl. Jack Plittman and PFC 
Milton Barbanell . . . T/Sgt. Nor-
man Price lets us know that he 
has reached England despite a 
full pack and a long journey by 
means of an original drawing . . . 
And we also meet Capt. Leroy 
Samuels and Cpl. Sylvan Tenen-
baum in that area . . . Our next 
stop is Italy where we receive 
thanks for the " Y " Honorary 
Membership from Capt. L. M. 
"Doc " Arons . . . A little further 
along the way in the Anzio Beach-
head area we find Cpl. Melvin 
Cohen scanning the Weekly and 
Pvt. Harry Rosner who remembers 
that we arc interested in Army 
papers and has a supply for us 
. . . It's- a long trip to our next 
sto)) which brings us to the busy 
theatre in the Central Pacific 
where we find Pvt. Saul Sigal who 
is being "groomed as a supply 
man." He finds life pleasant but 
misses the feminine element of 
the home town . . . Our last letter 
with the censor's mark comes 
from Pvt. Irwin Epstein who does 
not disclose his whereabouts . . . 

As usual, many changes of ad-
dresses have been received. Al-
most everyone has the request to 
remember the new address so that 
the Weekly can be received with-
out delay. We on this end are al-
ways looking for such changes 
and if your Weekly is delayed — 
remember, we told you time and 
again to send at least a postcard 
with the most recent information 
. . ' . 0 / C Robert Metosky is ready 
to share Miami Beach, Fla., where 
he is now stationed, with all the 
local folks. He finds, the place 
"beautiful beyond description" 
during tliis season of the year. 
And we are glad that he, can 
"vacation" there since he has just 
been release'd from the hospital 
after a three month's illness . . . 
Cpl. Slilton Lubin and Psi:. Oscar 
Grumet have been moved to Camp 
Blanding, Fla. . . . Lt. Sidney 

introduced. 
All Senior members are invited 

to participate in all of these activ-
ities and Marian Fargotitein will 
be happy to discuss the total Se-
nior program witli any member. 

Kweller has moved to Camp Camp-
bell, Ky., while two boys left 
there; Sgt. Norman Krause going 
to Savannah, Ga., and Sgt. Adriel 
Cohen going to Key Field, Miss. 
. . . New residents of Texas include 
Cpl. Hyman Kweller at Camp 
Hulen, Lt. Arnold Schutzman at 
San Angelo and Cpl. Joe Lubisch 
at Laredo Army Air Field . . . 
Sgt. Bernard Levy is now at Col-
umbia Army Air Base, S. C., and 
Lt. Ted Wertheimer is at Ft. 
Bragg, N. C. . . . A / S Max Klein 
is writing from Kirtland Field, N. 
M. . . . Maurice Levite, EM 3 / c 
is way out west at Tiburón, Calif. 
. . . And PFC Nat Kweller is at 
Tucson, Ariz. . . . Robert Colton 
has changed his Pearl Harbor ad-
dress for Washington, D. C. . . . 
Pvt. Max Applebaum has left the 
warm clime of Miami Beach for 
Chanute Field, 111. . . . PFC Geor-
ge Weiser has completed his de-
sert maneuvers and is now at Ft. 
Dix, N. J. . . . Others in that State 
are Bernard Silverman, A. S. at 
Asbury Park and Cpl. S. B. Sun-
stein at Camp Kilmer . . . Lt. 
James Sunstein is at the Spokane 
Army Air Base, Wash. . . . Sgt. 
Saul Kaufman has been assigned 
to the Bakers and Cooks School 
at Ft. Meade, Md. . . . And Mor-
ris Robin, S 2 / c , has left N. Y. 
for the US Naval Training Station 
at Bainbridge, Md. . . . Pvt. Na-
than Tabachnick is now stationed 
closer to home at Indiantown Gap, 
Pa. . . . Pvt. Milton Goodman is 
now receiving mail c / o PM, San 
Francisco, Calif. . . . And Capt. 
Paul Caplan and T/Sgt. Israel 
Abramovitz are getting their mail 
c / o PM, New York. 

It was nice seeing the boys 
homo for visits within the last few 
days . . . S/Sgt. Sherman Schwartz 
was in from Ft. Bragg, N. -C., for 
a few days . . . Leonard Edelson, 
S 2 / c , was in from Great Lakes, 
111., and PFC Albert Marcovsky 
came in from Scott Field, 111. . . . 
Pvt. Irving Sanshuck has returned 
to his station at Madison, Wis. . . . 
It looks like our Camp Newspaper 
Collection is in for a big let down, 
since so few papers have been 
received. Come on, boys — we are 
waiting for more. The papers are 
the best medicine for our insom-
nia after we pound this column 
out on Monday nights. The most 
recent additions to our collection 
are: "The Stars and Stripes ^ 
Mediterranean edition" from Pvt. 
Herbert Smith, c / o PM, N. Y . ; 
"The Sub-Base Gazette" from Joe 
Lebeau, F 1 / c , at New London, 
Conn.; "Rainbow Reveille" from 
PFC Gorman at Camp Gruber, 
Okla., and the "CBI Roundup" 
from Sgt. M. Levy at a Dehli 
Base . . . 

Last, but not least are the 
others heard from this week: Pvt. 
Lee Katz, Camp Van Dorn, Miss.; 
Sgt. Al Mintz, Wendover Field, 
Utah; PFC Henry Loewenstein, 
Camp Breckenridge, Ky., and Pvt. 
Martin Rubinstein,- Lehigh U, Pa. 
. . . That's all there is . . . Until 
the next time, regards from the 
girls . . . 

— S y l v i a G." Schwartz 

Health Club Members 
In Swimming Duel 

A thrill-packed and exciting 
swimming race was staged during 
the Health Club Swimming Ses-
sion last week. The contestants 
were Harold Lavine, Harry Azen, 
Dr. J. O. Spector and David 
(Lefty) Levenson. 

The betting opened with the 
odds slightly in favor of Azen, a 
veteran swimmer, with an enviable 
past record (but there were no 
"takers") . However, soon after 
the start Spector and Levinson 
took o f f and established a sub-
stantial lead with Azen and Lavine 
making powerful headway to over-
take the two leaders. After the 
half distance had been covered, 
it becamea stiff battle and looked 
like "anybody's race," with Dr. 
Spector swimming strongly about 
a nose in front of "Le f ty " Levin-
son, and Azen and Lavine still 
battling for third position and 
threatening to overtake the two 
leaders. 

At the three - quarter mark, 
Levenson and Spector got into a 
"neck-and-neck" struggle for su-
premacy with Lefty swinging a 
right hook round the neck of the 
doctor who countered with a 
straight left to the mid-rif£ of 
Levenson (and a right hook 
around the neck) — finally ex-
tricating himself from a danger-
ous situation. 

By this time, Lavine and Aaen 
had caught up with the others, and 
at the last quarter the spectators 
rose to their feet (both of thern), 
and cheered lustily. The water 
had become extremely "choppy" 
at this point, with the wind and 
tide in the swimmers' favor, so all 
contestants completed the full dis-
tance 30 feet, in record time, all 
showing signs of fatigue. 

After breathlessly awaiting the 
referee's decision, the "off icials" 
hurried'y went into conference 
and declared the event "no race," 
disqualifying all the entrants for 
bumping, boring, general miscon-
duct and exceeding the "speed" 
limit. The "run-o f f " is scheduled 
to take place next Tuesday even-
ing at 6, with entries still open to 
the Health Club Division. Jack 
Best will again act as announcer, 
starter and referee. 

Letter of the Week 
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Dear Miss Ephraim: 
Well as you can tell by the let-

terhead we're back in the army 
again after spending a glorious 
six months vacation as civilians ia 
uniform at Pitt. If we can ba 
thankful to this war for anything, 
it must be for enabling us to have 
discovered what a lovely place 
Pittsburgh is and what nice people 
inhabit it. And I know I'm ex-
pressing the sentiments of all the 
Shadyside boys of old "Co. H " 
when I say that your splendid hos-
pitality and the reception you ac-
corded us during our entire stay 
will linger forever as the most 
pleasant of pleasant memories. 
The material joys and pleasures 
you at the " Y " offered us have 
now become transformed into 
spiritual treasures that will bring 
us comfort, happiness, and in-
spiration till the end of the war, 
no matter where we may be. We 
wish we could have stayed longer 
but of course the necessities of 
war have priority over our own 
individual desires, so here we are 
instead. But all of us dream of 
the peace to come and part of that 
dream is a return visit to Pitts-
burgh, when we can say "hello" 
again after having said a reluctant 
"au revoir." 

I thought you'd like to know 
how -we fellows feel about the 
splendid work you at the "Y'" are 
cari-ying on, hence this letter —• 
and if it's inclined to sound a bit 
"corny" and sentimental I hope 
you'll forgive us because, really, 
it has been a spontaneous over-
flowing of our sincere emotions. 

Love and regards to all the 
swell folks at the " Y " . We hope 
to see you all again in the not> 
too-distant future. 

Gratefully yours, 
— M u r r a y W e i s s 

CANTEEN WILL OBSERVE 
PASSOVER AND EASTER 

(Continued from Page 1) 
crew will not be available this 
Sunday, but instead, those who 
wish to partake of them may eat 
colored eggs (Easter style), fruit 
of various types, macaroons, nuts 
and numerous o t h é r holiday 
goodies. No sandwiches will be 
served, but there will be plenty of 
matzos available in addition to the 
delicacies already mentioned. 

Also on hand this Sunday will 
be Junior Hostesses, making the 
general atmosphere much the same 
as that of the year-round Can-
teen, with only the menu differ-
ent. The Canteen will reopen next 
week-end with its usual lineup of 
good food, and it is anticipated 
that the holiday changes this week 
will be , considered in the nature 
of variety and change. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Two members of the " Y " Week-
ly Staff, one of them in the Arm-
ed Services, were united in mar-
riage last Saturday night, April 1, 
when Selma Cohen and Sammy 
Schwartz took the pledge. Con-
gratulations and best wishes ta 
the happy couple. 

kjsmith
Highlight


